
As faculty members at King’s University College we the undersigned reject the 
statement made to CTV News on Dec. 3, 2013 by James Turk, Executive Director of 
the Canadian Association of University Teachers, on the following grounds: 
 

1) Faculty at King’s exercise fully and freely their academic freedom and are not 
fearful to speak out in criticism of the administration, and 

2) Turk’s statement that there was no evidence of harassment is false. An 
independent external investigation of the harassment case now under 
secondary investigation by CAUT found evidence of harassment that was -- 
as quoted in a CAUT report --  “… vexatious and objectionable on any 
reasonable analysis and … had the effect of creating an intimidating and 
hostile work environment.”  

 
A full response to the CAUT inquiry has been authored by the Women’s Caucus of 
the King’s University College Faculty Association, and can be found at  
http://www.kings.uwo.ca/about-kings/media-and-
communications/newsroom/kucfa-womens-caucus-response-to-caut/ 
 
 
Endorsed by: 
 
Tozun Bahcheli    Stephanie Bangarth  Laura Beres  
Rachel Birnbaum  Graham Broad     Tara L. Bruno  
Antonio Calcagno  Gale Cassidy   Carolyn Chau   
Cathy Chovaz   Claudia Clausius  Glen Copplestone 
Richard Csiernik  Pamela Cushing  Barbara Decker Pierce 
Lorraine DiCicco  Jonathan Geen  Donald Gorassini  
Eunice Gorman  Erin Hannah   Darcy Harris    
John Heng   Dermot Hurley  Peter Ibbot 
Lynne Jackson  Xing Jiang   Julius-Kei Kato  
Don Kerr   Raija Koski   Allyson Larkin 
Christine Lavrence  Steve Lofts   Kristin Lozanski  
Sally McNamee  Alison Meek   Hugh Mellon    
Joseph Michalski  Benjamin J. Muller  Jacquetta Newman  
Ana Ning   Claude Olivier  Brian Patton   
Marcie Penner-Wilger  Ian Rae    Chris Roney  
Patrick Ryan   Tracy Smith-Carrier  Thomas Tieku  
Robert Ventresca  Paul Webb   Mark Yenson   
Ayoub Yousefi  Valerie Zawilski 


